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Report
The SAC Subcommittee on Genre/Form Implementation met on June 26, 2010, in Washington.

Members were happy to see the establishment of the new thesaurus relator code lcgft for use in field 655 $2 in bib records, but discussed some issues with its implementation in catalogs.  The use of the $2 causes some problems in controlling the headings in some systems.  It also causes some difficulties in indexing the terms, particularly when a library wishes to index only the terms belonging to certain vocabularies and not others (different indexing treatment based on $2 value).  Other members complained (mildly) about the time involved in adding $2 to so many headings.  Janis Young, our LC representative, reviewed the decision-making process that went into the current formulation and reiterated that while identifying lcgft via a specific second indicator in field 655 may have been a preferable solution, there were no available second indicators.

We reviewed several projects in progress, including a project to create a detailed spreadsheet showing recommended lcgft (155s) based on a list of form subdivisions (185s).  Our members have successfully used ALA Connect to deliberate about each term in turn.  They are putting the finishing touches on their spreadsheet and will share it with the subcommittee for comment before sharing it with a wider audience this fall.  The plan is to offer to assist with the reference structures for the authority records, if LC approves of the spreadsheet.  In the course of working on this project, group members discovered other discipline areas where they would like to recommend LC begin a genre-form term creation project, including art/photography, newspapers, theater/dance, and military terms.  They will include their recommendations in the cover letter of the spreadsheet once it is ready to send to LC.
We discussed a draft of the report of the subcommittee on geographic, ethnic, nationality, and language qualifiers, prepared based on discussions our group has had over the course of its existence, both at conferences and over the wider genre-form discussion list.  This report remains a work in progress, with many members feeling it needs to be organized differently and to be more prescriptive in terms of recommendations.  The group will continue to work on the report electronically with the hope of approving a final version at ALA Midwinter.

We had some general discussion of how genre-form terms fit into RDA.  Although the assumption of many has been that the concept of genre-form corresponds mostly to the work and expression FRBR levels, several members of our group argued that genre-form terms should not be so limited, but rather applicable down to the item level.  We didn’t come to any conclusions or action points on this.
The subcommittee indicated its willingness to help PSD as needed with a proposed preconference on the application and development of the lcgft vocabulary to be held at Annual 2011.

As of the end of the conference, I have completed my post as chair of the subcommittee, and passed the job on to Adam Schiff.
Submitted by Patricia Dragon, 7/16/10

